

MINUTES AIA SPORTS MEDICINE ADVISORY COMMITTEE MEETING January 30, 2014

Members Attendance:

Dr. Javier Cardenas, MD (Chair)
David Hayward, AT, ATC, M.Ed
Dr. Mark Strom, ND
Michael Skowronek, PT
Kristina Wilson, Phoenix Children's Hospital
Tamara McLead, ATSU
Thomas Reed, AZ Cardinals
Bert Vargus, Mayo Clinic
Roger McCoy, DV Mountain Pointe

AIA Staff Present:

Chuck Schmidt, AIA Associated Executive Director, COO Mark Mignella, AIA Legal Counsel Michele Staples, AIA Liaison Dean Visser, AIA Tournament Coordinator David Hines, AIA Tournament Coordinator

Guests:

Ron Kordonowy, Greenway HS David Mesman, Campo Verde HS Michelle Gonzalez, Catalina HS Joanne Scandura, Seton Catholic HS

CARDIAC SCREENING ON PRE-PARTICIPATION PHYSICAL FORM

- After reviewing the forms the questions #5, 6, 7, 10, 11, 12, 13 and 14 will be removed from the Pre-Participation Form because of duplication.
- A press release will be made to announce the new cardiac screening form that has been brought forward by the Sports Medicine Advisory Committee and approved by the Executive Board.
- This form adds emphasis to the importance of cardiac screening.
- Will move the statement and signature section of parent/guardian, athlete and physician signatures to the bottom of the 2nd page.
- Motioned by David Hayward and 2nd by Dr. Mark Strom all approved
 - o The mentioned revisions will be made, updated online and an email will be sent to the member schools to explain the updated form.
 - Pre-Participation Physical Form 15.7-A

➤ WRESTLING WEIGHT MANAGEMENT (David Hayward and Dean Visser)

- The Committee reviewed the Wrestling Bylaw proposal.
- The Committee requested for David Hayward and Dean Visser to work with the AIA Staff to finalize the wording of the proposed bylaw.
 - o It is past the deadline to submit it for this March's Legislative Council.
- After further discussion a revised proposal:
 - o Allow only one option and an appeal process. Remove the second option.
 - Motioned by David Hayward and 2nd by Kristina Wilson all approved.

➤ <u>SUPPLEMENT CONCERNS - Michelle Gonzalez (President of AzAIA)</u>

- Brought forward concerns of products that Hi-Health offer on their website and store.
- Dr. Cardenas pointed out that the partnership between the AIA and Hi-Health is a business decision and not something that the committee should address.
- The Committee recommended emphasizing the statement of substance policy.

CHIROPRACTOR ADMINISTRATION OF PRE-PARTICIPATION PHYSICALS

- Chuck Schmidt handed out information about chiropractors administering sports physicals.
- The Executive Board will bring this proposal to the Legislative Council.
- The Committee motioned to bring the current proposal forward by Kristina Wilson, 2nd by Dr. McCoy all opposed.

> ATC PRESENCE AT AIA GAMES

- Post season events will have one of five appropriate healthcare professionals in attendance.
- There currently are not enough ATCs in the state of Arizona to cover all the regular season games.
- All sports post season games will have an ATC personnel.
- AIA Staff will be working with Ron Kordonowy to move forward with this program.

NOCSAE AFTERMARKET HELMET DEVICES

- The Executive Board has approved the use of aftermarket helmet devices if schools choose to utilize them.
- Member schools that use the devices will not be in violation of the AIA Bylaws.

Next Meeting: February 27, 2014 at 7:30 am

Meeting Adjourned at 9:00 a.m.